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Parish Council Meeting – November 2019 

 

MINUTES OF HOLBETON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  

HELD ON  

TUESDAY 12 NOVEMBER 2019 AT 7.30 PM IN THE READING ROOMS, HOLBETON 
 

Present: 

 

Cllrs John Sherrell, James Pengelly, Debbie Knight, Andrew Hollett,  

Mike Reece, Trudie Timlin Brown, Harry Baumer and 

Chris Flower 

 

Also present: District Councillor Keith Baldry (from 7.30 pm until 8.30 pm) 

Teresa Drew – Parish Clerk 

 

Visitor(s)/Parishioner(s)present: 2 

 

93/19 APOLOGIES 

 

Apologies received from County Councillor Richard Hosking, District Councillor Dan Thomas, Police Community 

Support Officer Andy Potter, Cllr Carol Ackroyd and Julie Fuller. 

 

94/19 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 

 

Members were invited to declare any personal, disclosable or pecuniary interests including the nature and 

extent of such interests they may have in items to be considered at this meeting. 

 

None declared. 

 

95/19 REPORTS  

     

(a) Police Report – October 2019 

 
No reported crime. 

 

Cllr Baumer reported damage at Forest School which does not seem to have been noted in the police report. 

 

Clerk to request if there could be a police presence at next month’s meeting.  ACTION: Clerk 

 

 (b) County Councillor and District Councillor’s Reports  

 

District Councillor Richard Hosking emailed the following: 

 

Regret that I missed your meeting this month.  Your meeting had finished by the time I arrived. This is an 

unavoidable hazard with evenings when I attend three or four meetings in one evening between 7.30 p.m. and 

close. 

  

There are a few brief points to note please: 

  

1.       I have forwarded consultations for Connecting Devon & Somerset and School Admissions and 

Transport by a separate e-mail.  Please make every effort to circulate these as widely as possible. 

2.       A reminder that we are replenishing grit bins again this year.  Please report those bins that are low on 

salt/grit or where it has solidified and become unusable on the Report-a-Problem website. 

3.       Delighted that the route into Holbeton from Flete Western is now open again. 

4.       Will be pleased to respond to questions by e-mail. 
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(c) Questions from the public and Councillors 

 

Parishioners present wished to discuss the situation of “The Mildmay Colours” which is planned to be open by 

Christmas, but there is a lot of work to be done.  

A new premises licence for the sale of alcohol for consumption on and off the premises has been applied for. 

The sale of alcohol:   Monday to Thursday from 8 a.m. to 11 p.m. 

Friday and Saturday from 8 a.m. to 11.30 p.m. 

Sunday from 8 a.m. to 10.30 p.m. 

New Year's Eve until 1.45 a.m. on New Year's Day. 

Live and recorded music inside: New Year's Eve until 1.45 a.m. on New Year's Day 

Councillors confirmed their support. 

 

96/19 PAST SUBJECT MATTERS FOR THE PURPOSE OF REPORT ONLY 

 

81/19 Utilisation of Holbeton’s Orchard – ACTION: Cllr Sherrell – item agenda see minute 100/19 

 

81/19 Holbeton Public Toilets – SHDC to remove vegetation from roof. ACTION: Cllr Thomas 

 

97/19 TO CONFIRM MINUTES 

 

The minutes of Holbeton Parish Council meeting held on 8 October 2019 (previously circulated), were 

approved by the Chairman.  

 

98/19 YEALM ENVIRONMENTAL AND CLIMATE ACTION NETWORK 

 

Cllr Baldry stated that the SHDC’s plan is to be carbon neutral by 2030. 

 

It was agreed Cllr Baumer would continue to be the Yealm Enironmental and Climate Action Network, Parish 

Council representative. 

 

Cllr Baumer had attended two meetings.  The group is in its early stage and consists of representatives from 

five local parishes.  It will seek information from other groups environmental experts to assist with 

initiatives that parish councils might wish to carry out. 

 

The group is meeting on Saturday 23 November, when there is an all-day workshop in Yealmpton.  

 

Cllr Hollett reported the Holbeton village hall light bulbs (excluding stage lights) will be replaced with LED 

bulbs. 

 

Cllr Baumer asked how Councillors would like to take the ideas forward.  Discussion ensued and Councillors 

were asked to bring a list of ideas to the next meeting. ACTION: Councillors 

 

It was agreed that the parish council will consider a proposal to declare a have “Climate Emergency” as an 

agenda item at the next meeting. ACTION: Cllr Baumer/Clerk 
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99/19 THE MILDMAY COLOURS / DARTMOOR UNION  

 

Cllr Flower reported a group is buying “The Mildmay Colours”.   

 

The Clerk reported she had not received a response from the owners of the “Dartmoor Union” in connection 

with its future. 
 

100/19 COMMUNITY ORCHARD 

 

Cllr Baumer stated the Parish Council currently pay the rent and insurance for the Community Orchard 

 

Documents had been submitted to the Parish Council from the group, which had been circulated prior to the 

meeting.  The group are self-sufficient and have adequate funds, but there is currently no constitution.  

 

Cllr Baumer suggested that the recently circulated documentation show the orchard is very well maintained 

and the group maintaining the area are very proactive.  

 

Cllr Hollett reported the steps are in poor condition.  Also, after the recent weather conditions a few 

branches have fallen and need to be removed.  It was agreed that Cllr Pengelly will discuss the necessary 

repairs with Mike Rawlings – Lengthsman.  ACTION: Cllr Pengelly 

 

Cllr Sherrell will liaise with the group to ascertain if they wish to take over the running of the orchard 

independent of the Parish Council.  ACTION: Cllr Sherrell 

 

101/19 HOLBETON PARISH COUNCIL INSURANCE/INSPECTION OF OUTDOOR AREAS  

 

Cllr Baumer stated that in view of the decision made by the Parish Council to remain with SHDC insurance, 

documented weekly inspections are not required. 

 

The weekly inspections of the bike track (which is not covered by SHDC insurance) are to continue.  The 

community orchard and sport’s field equipment at Battisborough Cross does not count as play park 

equipment.  Battisborough Cross playing field is also covered by its own insurance.  

 

102/19 FUTURE OF HOLBETON PUBLIC TOILETS 

 

Cllr Baldry felt the Parish Council had been misled by SHDC regarding the future of its public toilets.  If the 

Parish Council agrees in principle that they will pay for the electricity and water, the toilets will be reopened 

for this winter.   

 

It was agreed in principle to pay the utility bills, as long as the repairs have taken place e.g. leaking tap.  Cllr 

Baldry will inform SHDC.  ACTION: Cllr Baldry 

 

Cllr Baldry confirmed if the public toilets are to be transferred to the Parish Council, they are put into a 

condition suitable for transferring.   

 

It was confirmed to Cllr Baldry the Parish Council currently do not own any property therefore business 

rates would not be applicable to the public toilets. 

 

It was agreed to transfer the public toilets to the Parish Council and as previously agreed, SHDC will pay the 

legal transfer costs. 
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103/19 PLANNING 

 

Reference: 3340/19/HHO 

Proposal: Householder application for single storey extension to the side.  Removal of door to front of house, 

install new window in its place & fit new door to side of house.  New window to be installed at rear of house. 

Site Address: 5 Garden Close, Holbeton   Recommendation: support 

 

104/19 FINANCIAL MATTERS 
 

The following payments were approved:     

Payee Description Gross VAT Nett 

Mrs T Drew 

HMRC 

Holbeton Village Hall 

Clerk – October 2019 Salary 

PAYE 

Hire of hall for Yealm Climate & Environment Action Group 

£406.69 

£3.40 

£16.00 

- 

- 

- 

- 

- 

- 

 

RECEIPT(S) - Bank Interest (09.10.19)  - 0.21 

  Hire of Reading Rooms - £130.00 

   

Holbeton Parish Council - Bank Reconciliations as at = 12 November 2019

County area: 

Prepared by (Name and Role):

Treasurers Account bank statement as at 15 October 2019: Treasurers Account £22,439.68

Business Account bank statement as at 9 September 2019: Business Account £5,000.00

£27,439.68

Less: any unpresented cheques

001320 -£132.00

001328 -£20.00

001332 -£100.00

001334 -£100.00

-£352.00

Add: any un-banked cash/cheques - 0.00

£0.00

Total = £27,087.68

Teresa Drew - Parish Clerk/RFO

South Hams

 
 

105/19 CORRESPONDENCE TO NOTE 
 

Email from Cllr Ackroyd - Grass cutting – discussion ensued and it was agreed to remain with the current 

grass cutting arrangements.  

 

Email from parishioner enquiring if the Parish Council would fund the purchase of the parish Christmas tree – 

agreed.  Noted, insurance requirement to have lights installed by a qualified electrician with public liability 

insurance & regular inspections of tree in inclement weather. Clerk to inform parishioner. ACTION Clerk 

 

106/19 REPORTS FROM PARISH COUNCILLORS 

 

Cllr Timlin Brown – concerned about recent damage to hedges by farm vehicles between Lawnfields and 

Whitemoor Cross.  Cllr Sherrell will write to Flete.  ACTION: Cllr Sherrell/Clerk 

 

Cllr Baumer – declared he no longer has an interest in Holbeton Pre School.   

 

Cllr Reece – near Dunstone and adjacent to the highway there is a tree trunk which is in an unsafe condition. 

Cllr Sherrell to liaise with a Councillor on Yealmpton Parish Council. 

 

Cllr Pengelly – the St George’s flag which was purchased in May 2019 is in poor condition and the company it 

was purchased from is being informed.  Councillors agreed the flag to be used for special occasions only.  
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REPORT FROM DEMENTIA FRIENDLY PARISHES AROUND THE YEALM – Peter Hearn  

1.    102 families helped since the start of the DFPAY project, 39 active cases at present. 

2.    Jason and Steve from Yealmpton completed the 1,700 mile cycle ride journey along the US Pacific coast, 

and have raised (at present) £2119 for 'Hugs for Henry and £2823 for DFPAY (fabulous effort!). 

3.    Quotes for signage packs (e.g. 'Exit', 'Gents', 'Ladies' etc.) for buildings used by the public are out for 

tender.  The PC will get a pack of signs when available. 

4.    The SHDC Sea More Lottery has raised £650 this year for DFPAY - tickets still available for the 

weekly draw (£25K) on the SHDC website. 

5.    All trustees of the charity (including me) have had DBS checks and are programmed to undergo 

accredited safeguard training. 

6.    If you use Amazon, use Amazon Smile instead and select DFPAY from the site dropdown LHS where a 

percentage (miniscule) of your bill (donation not included) will find its way to us. 

7.    DFPAY has been recognised by The Alzheimer's Society. 

8.    Liz Hitchens (Chair) and Ian Sherriff BEM (Plymouth Uni Lead on Dementia) gave a presentation to Lord 

Gardiner, House of Lords, Minister for Rural Affairs: NASC directed to determine how many of England's 

Parish Councils (6500) are Dementia Friendly, using DFPAY as Lead. 

9.    Hopefully SHDC will be registered as Dementia Friendly at a Full SH Council Meeting on 19 Dec 19.  

10.   A plea - it's the time that you will be submitting your Stipend bid, could you please include a donation to 

DFPAY (£100 normal from past years, £200 would be absolutely wonderful!  (If you don't ask, you don't 

get).  
 

107/19 DATE OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

 

The next Parish Council Meeting will take place on Tuesday 10 December 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Reading 

Rooms, Holbeton. 

 

The meeting closed at 9.00 pm. 

 

 

John Sherrell 

-------------------------------------- 

(Holbeton Parish Council Chairman)                                 Date: 10 December 2019 

 

Dates of future Parish Council Meetings – 14 January and 11 February 2020  

 

Holbeton Parish Council website- https://www.holbeton-pc.gov.uk 

 

Dementia Friendly Parishes Around The Yealm 

 

 

https://www.holbeton-pc.gov.uk/

